The Gycle

## The Northwestern-Indiana Football Game

Last fall, at one of our assemblies, Professor John Joseph Schommer announced that President Walter Dill Scott of Northwestern University had sent an invitation to Armour to attend the Northwestern-Indiana football game. The invitation stated that inasmuch as the merger of Northwestern University and Armour Institute was approaching, it was fitting and proper that the student bodies of the two great institutions should become acquainted with each other. The alumni of both schools had already banqueted together and all that was left, it seemed, was to introduce the undergraduates and faculties to each other. Such an introduction was by no means an easy task to arrange. President Scott solved the problem very easily by suggesting that the meeting place be at the new Northwestern Stadium, which was having the finishing touches applied to it at the time. What could be a more fitting place for students to meet than at the gridiron where pep, spirit and loyalty reign supreme?

Did we accept the invitation? The answer is obvious; the assembly was in an uproar, a new spirit was born, one which football alone can create. The reply to President Scott's invitation was a subscription to 1,790 tickets a loyalty efficiency of over 100 per cent. The fiancée of the Senior, the sweetheart of the Junior, the girl-friend of the Sophomore, and the parent of the Freshman made this efficiency possible.

Two days before the game, which was played on October 16th, a great pep-meeting was held and the proper spirit injected into our cheering by a Northwestern cheerleader who led us in "Go You Northwestern" and the yells and cheers used on the Evanston campus. Northwestern's wildcat yell was the most popular. The affair ended in a snake-dance in Ogden Field.



Seventy-six